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HUMAN RESOURCES MEMORANDUM NO. 04-053
TO:
Lt. Governor, Secretary, Undersecretary, Assistant Secretaries, Deputy Assistant Secretaries, and Program Managers

FROM:
Mary Gloston


Human Resources Director

SUBJECT:
Medical Support Orders
DATE:
November 15, 2004

Please Post and Circulate

This memo is to notify all employees that effective 11/15/04, agencies are required to comply with Louisiana Revised Statute 46:236.8 which requires enforcement of the order to enroll an employee’s dependents and an employee in a qualified health insurance plan even if the employee refuses to enroll in coverage.   The Office of State Uniform Payroll will inform Human Resources of receipt of a National Support Notice Order (Medical Support Order).  Upon receipt, Human Resources is required to establish and maintain health insurance coverage until further notice that the medical support order is no longer in effect.

Procedures for maintaining this activity is indicated below:

1. Human Resources will prepare the necessary GB-01 document and submit it to the employee to indicate the choice of plan.  The employee can choose to enroll in any HMO or regular OGB health plan.  This document must be completed, signed, returned to Human Resources and established in eEnrollment within 20 days from the National Support Notice Order date.  

2. Documents that are not returned or received timely will provide for Human Resources to establish the enrollment automatically.  Employees will be enrolled in OGB PPO (EPO for a dependent located out of state) for the appropriate level of coverage (employee with children).  

3. Human Resources will submit to the employee a copy of the GB-01 completed by HR staff, the Benefits Enrollment Confirmation Document, the eEnrollment Confirmation Document and the Medical Support Order.
Since this is confidential information, the correspondence will be maintained directly between the employee and Human Resources.  All correspondence will be marked CONFIDENTIAL.

Please ensure that all of your employees receive this information.  If you have any questions, please do not hesitate in contacting Kathy Merrill at kmerrill@crt.state.la.us or at 225-342-0880.
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